USASA Board of Directors Meeting 
Via Conference Call
November 20, 2013
Meeting called to order 9:00 pm EST     

  

Roll call: President, Richard Groff; Vice President, Bill Bosgraaf; Secretary, Shonna Schroedl; Treasurer, Lori Stoneburner; Region I Director, Fritz Marth; Region II Director, Bill Davey; Region III Director, Rob LaVielle; Region IV Director, Dan Trainor; At Large Director, John Motta; At Large Director, Arthur Mattson; Region I Deputy Director, Tony Falcone; Region II Deputy Director, Nick Radu; Region III Deputy Director, Darius Ejlali; Region IV Deputy Director, Mike Maloney; Executive Director, Duncan Riddle

  
Agenda Items:
1 Minutes  - October 17, 2013 were approved.
2 Financial Report – Lori Stonebruner had previously sent the NBOD the current financial statement.  There are no items that are unusual or of a concern.  Income and expenses are typical items.
3 Budget - 2014-2015 – Duncan Riddle had sent out a proposed budget from the staff to the NBOD.  If any NBOD members have comments please send those to Duncan Riddle and Toni Briggs.  This proposed budget will be sent on to the Budget Committee.
4 Report from Mediation Committee- John Motta updated the NBOD on the status of NSL and ISSA.  The parties were given a 60 day deadline to get in pertinent information, and that is up December 6, 2013.  As soon as the Mediation Committee receives all information they will complete their report to the NBOD.
5 Update on Website and Online Registration programs- Duncan Riddle discussed the new website for USASA.  It is up and running.  Any mistakes are being updated as staff is notified.  For a minimal cost of about $100 per year, smaller states can also have a website.  Staff will assist with those websites for State Associations that need assistance.  The Regions can have a website with a similar look and feel.  Florida is moving all of their 24 leagues to League Apps.  
6 Update on Premier Leagues- Duncan Riddle and Tony Falcone reported that 7 applications have been submitted to be Premier Leagues.  6 are being processed and one is being held to do past financial obligations.  A website is being completed for the USASA Premier Leagues.  State Association Presidents are given the opportunity to comment on leagues that apply, from their state.
7 Initial Discussion on 2014-2015 Insurance Options- Richard Groff indicated that Tom Hayes is working on a comprehensive USASA Insurance report for the past 3 years. Additionally, Tom Hayes has been paid a brokerage fee, new scenario could be a consultant fee and separate TPA administrator fee that would be another party.  This would be for personal accident insurance only.  The liability insurance will not change.  The NBOD will be presented with full information prior to the January NBOD.  
8 US Soccer National Championships - John Motta and Duncan Riddle updated the NBOD on the status of planning for this event.  A conference call is being organized with the teams.  USSF is committed to funding this program.  Some of the original proposed sites were not available for hosting.  
9 NPSL – Bill Bosgraaf attend the NPSL Annual Meeting as the USASA representative.  The NPSL is seeking assistance in the following areas:  1.  Insurance at a higher benefit level  2.  US Open Cup – the NPSL has 80+ teams and would like additional opportunities for Open Cup  3.  NPSL would like to start programs for ages 16-23 year olds
10 Bylaws, etc. - Richard Groff reported to the NBOD that the Governance Committee would like some comments on their proposal.  This proposal was distributed to the NBOD via email earlier in the day. Richard Groff will report back to the Governance Committee that the NBOD does not support their proposal.  
Duncan Riddle indicated that Futsal is interested in becoming at Associate Member of USASA.  They will not be registering players.  
Richard Groff sent out a proposal for a USASA agreement with SUM.  NBOD members were asked to send their comments to Richard Groff.   
The next NBOD will be TBA, 2013 at 9:00 pm EST.
Meeting adjourned at 10:33 pm EDT. 
Respectfully submitted,
Shonna Schroedl, USASA Secretary

